2ND QUARTER SAFETY REPORT FSHS
Discipline referrals continue to be under our PBIS goals for the second quarter.  One concern is that although our referrals have lessened, we are staying consistent with the number of suspension events from last year.  The Admin team feels as though the events for suspension are warranted but continue to be cognizant of suspending students.
Mr. Loveall and the welding classes have completed and installed the security bollards in front of the building.  Each of the bollards are set three feet dep in concrete and the bollards each weigh around 100 pounds.  This enhancement increases the security of the front of FSHS as well as the security of our students and staff.
Mr. Dobbs reported that the new camera system continues to be an important tool for the safety of FSHS.  The new system is more reliable, with all cameras operational most of the time.  The only minor issue he reported is that after weather events and power interrupted, some DVRs must be rebooted to come back online.  Individually, the cameras are much more reliable than the old cameras.
The security vestibule in the lobby continues to restrict access to the building and there have been fewer complaints from vendors and visitors as the year progresses.
[bookmark: _GoBack]It has been reported that we still have doors that are difficult to open/close, particularly Rooms 210 and 233.  As the weather has change this quarter, these doors stick more regularly.  Also Exterior Door Number 4 near the back of the library continues to have issues due the pressure variants inside and outside the building.  It sometimes doesn’t latch and other times it slams shut.

